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R R Q ~ E ~ Q I li Q ~ 

2 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Good morning, ladies and 

3 gentlemen. We are here for a prehearing conference in the 

4 matter of the ~ommonwealth ~dison Company, Dresden Station 

5 Units 2 and 3, for an amendment to the Facility Operating 

6 License, numbers DPR-19 and DFR-25, to increase the spent 

7 fuel storage capacity at that facility. 

8 The toard that is sitting this morning from the 

9 Nuclear Regulatory Commission consists of Dr. Linda ~. 

10 Little, on my left. She is a part-time technical member of 

11 the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel. She is an 

12 environmental scientist who specializes in impact cf 

13 industrial vaste on the environment. She is associated with 

14 the L.W. Little Associates, Environmental Consultants, of 

15 Raleigh, North Carolina, and in addition, is adjunct 

16 professcr of environmental biology at the University of 

17 North Carolina School of Public Health. 

18 On my right is Dr. Forrest J. Remick. Pe is the 

19 Assistant Vice President for Research and Graduate Studies 

W at the Pennsylvania State University and is the Director o~ 

21 Intercollegiate Research Programs and Facilities. 

22 I am John Wolf, an attorney. 

23 We thought that it would be well if we heard from 

~ the StRte of Illinois to stert the conferecce this morning, 

25 so 7 would like to call on them to address the basis for the 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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e contentions that _they have set forth and to also discuss 

2 their relevance and to clear up the question of ex3ctly what 

3 contentions they are standing on. 

4 ~e note that in the amendment, they have stated 

5 that they withdrew Contentions 1 through 23 as filed in the 

6 petition of September 8, 1978. ~e also note that the last 

7 four contentions in their amended contentions appear to 

8 relate in some way to Contentions 24 through 27 in their 

9 orig in al petition. 

10 Before calling on the State, I would like to ask 

11 all of the parties to state their appearance for the record. 

' 
12 MR. STEPTOE: Good morning, Mr. Chairman and 

13 members of the Board. '!.y name is Fhilip Steptoe, of the law 

14 firm of Isham, Lincoln & Beale, for the Applicant, 

15 Commonwealth Edison Company. 

16 Also appearing with me at this time is ~re Alan 

17 Bielawski of the same law firm and ~r. Michael I. :Hller of 

18 the same law £ irm. 

19 If l may, I would like to take a moment to 

~ introduce some of the representatives of Commonwealth ~~ison 

21 who are also sitting at the table. 

22 CHAIRMAN WOLF~ You may do that. 

23 MR. STEPTOE: Thank you. 

24 At the end of the table is Mr. Jim A~le, who is 

~ Director of Nuclear Licensing. Prior to his taking over 

• 
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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e this position, he was in charge of nuclear engineering for 

2 Commonwealth E~ison's boiling water reactors • 

. 3 Standing next to me is ~r. Terry Pickins, who is 

4 the project engineer for the Cresden racks; and across the 

5 table from me is Mr. Bob Janecek, who is their licensing 

6 administrator at Commonwealth E~ison Company. He also holds 

7 a senior reactor operator's license at Dresden 3tation. Mr. 

8 Pickins and Mr. Janecek will probably be with us in any 

9 evidentiary hearings in this proceeding. 

10 Thank you, sir. 

11 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you, ~r. Steptoe. 

12 ~he State of :llinois. 

13 MS. SEKULER: Goo~ morninQ, Mr. Chairman. 

14 ~Y name is Susan Sekuler. I am Assistant Attorney 

15 General o= the State of Illinois. With me this morning is 

16 Anne l"arkey, also an Assistc:.nt Attorney General. 

17 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. 

18 MR. GODDARD: Goo1 morning. My name is Richard J. 

19 Goddard. I am attorney for the NRC with the Gffice of the 

~ Executive Legal Director. 

21 At counsel tabie with me is ~r. Paul ~. O'Ccnnori 

22 
. 

the Froject Manager for the Dresden spent fuel pool 

23 mod.ific3.tion. ~e is with the Division of Operating 

25 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Than~ you, Mr. Goddard. 

c 

' 
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Ms. Sekuler, are you ready to proceed? 

2 MS. SEKULER: Yes, ~r. Chairman. I have a 

3 question first. There were responses from both the NRC 

4 staff and Commonwealth Edison Company attorneys in regard to 

5 

6 

7 

i 8 
\ 
I 

\9 
\ 

10 

11\ 
\ 
I 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

the amended contention, in which several of the amended 

contentions, at least, were admitted by both parties to be 

admissible in terms of this prehearing conference. 

Would the Beard want us to address those 

contentions as •ell as those that have been contested? 

(Board conferring.) 

CHAIR~AN WOLF: The Board would like you to 

address those contentions briefly. You don't have to go 
'1 

\into them in great detail because t~e Roard may have some 
\ 

~uestions about them. 
\ 

I would like to note, Mr •. Goddard, that we have 

I 

npt received your response to the --
1 

I 
I 

I 
\ 

MR. GODDARD: Mr. Chairman, ~his morning I placed 

a ~opy of the NRC staff's response on the table in front of 
I 

I 

ea~h of the Board members. If it is not there now, I can 
\ 
\ 

cer~ainly provide you with another copy. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF~ I have found it. Thank you. 

22 MR. GODDARD: ~e did ~ake service by mail on the 

23 15th.\ 

24 

25 

\ 
\ 

\ 
I 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Y~s, I assumed you had. 

\ 
\ ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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STATEMENT BY SUSAN SEKULER AND ANNE MARKEY 

REPRESENTING THE STATE OF ILLINOIS 

7 

MS. SEKOLER: Mr. Chairman, I think probably the 

4 best way for us to go about doing this is first for us to 

5 make a statement about the contentions as they were 

6 originally filed and then to address them in sequence. ~s. 

7 Markey will be handling some of the -- well, we may be 

8 popping up and down. 

9 The Contentions 24 through 27 were intended tc 

10 stand on their own and to be supplemented by the amended 

11 contentions. This is in part because in the order of the 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Board admitting the State of Illinois as an intervenor, 

Contention 24 was listed as a basic contention which gave us 

the right to intervene as a party on 7/14. 

If the Board thinks that the amended contentions 

and the original contentions that were retained are 

duplicative, then the State of Illinois will do its utmost 

to combine the contentions and refine them if you should so 

choose. 

(Board conferring.) 

CHAIRMAN WCLF: ~e will consider that as we go 

along, and before the day is out, we will give you some 

response on that. 

MS. SEKULER: Th:=!.nk you, ~r. Wolf. 

~s. Markey will begin by addressing Contention --

.. 
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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~ why doesn't she just address those that she is going to deal 

• 

2 with, and I will come back and deal with the rest. 

3 MS. MARKEY: Our Contention A addresses the need 

4 for the spent fuel storage expansion, and the staff and the 

5 Applicant have both responded that since we have not 

6 contended that an EIS need be prepared, this concern is not 

7 relevant to the Eoard here. ~e are asking the 2oard simply 

8 to require the Applicant to show some reason why this 

9 modification should go forward. 

10 We are not asking them to go into alternatives. 

11 We just want them to show that there is some need to rerack 

12 the spent fuel pool. That really ·is the sole basis and 

13 relevancy o:: that contention. 

14 Contention B has to de with -- we ask the 

15 ,a,pplican t be required to make a showing that it can meet the 

16 cost cf eventual disposal of the waste that will be stored 

17 in the modified racks. :1ow, we are well aware of the waste 

18 confidence proceeding is going on now and that the NRC 

19 through rulemaking is considering whether it is likely that 

~ there will be a method, a reasonable method to dispose of 

21 the waste, or another plan by the year, I think, 2007. 

22 We are just concerned with what ha~pens at 

~ Dresden, not in a matter that would be duplicative of a 

~ matter raised in that rulemaking proceeding.· ~e think 

25 there should be som8 showing th?.t the Applicant c?.n pay for 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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~ whatever it has to do as a result of that rulemakinq 

2 proceeding. 

3 When the Applicant built the plant and got its 

4 opeating license, everybody thought there would be no more 

5 than 1,420 spent fuel rods in each of those two pools. Now 

6 they are going to be reracked and there are going to be 

7 3,780 spent fuel rods in each pool. We want to know what 

8 kinf of effect that is going to have on the cost that the 

9 Applicant is goi~g to have to assume. 

10 CHAIRMAN WOLF: How do you relate the cost to 

11 heal th and safety? 

12 ~s. MARKEY: well, as the Appeal Board said in the 

13 Consumer Fower case, the NRC involvement in financial 

14 matters is limited to whether the company will be able to 

15 build and operate a plant without compromising safety 

16 be ca use of pressing financial need. 

17 ~e w~nt to know what kind of financial n~eds the 

18 storage ·Of this additional fuel is going to cost, and 

19 whether, indeed, those would create pressing financial need. 

~ Contention C has not been challenged, I believe, 

21 by the Applican.t, though the staff has contended -- this is 

22 not s~ecific. :his is another one. No, this one neither 

~ party has contended. Con~ention C goes to the adequacy of 

~ the rad waste system, particularly with reference to damaged 

~ and leaking fuel that still remains in the Dresden Units 2 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. 
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10 
~· and 3 reactors, and how the spent fuel pool rad waste system 

2 will accommodate it. 

3 Also, how it will accommodate the additional 

4 radioactivity that will be created by the increased storage 

5 of spent fuel pursuant to this modification. 

6 Contention D goes to anti-sabotage and security 

7 plans. Both staff and Applicant have maintained that 

8 following the same licensing board's decision in the Zion 

9 case this year, that there can be no relevancy of the 

10 security contentions of this proceeding. We believe that is 

11 not so. 

12 In Zion the Board found 1 on the basis of the 

13 evidence presented, the security procedures that ~ere put 

14 into evidence at that proceeding, that there was no reason 

15 to believe that any modification of the security plan would 

16 be required. ~e are simply asking that Commonwealth Edison 

17 be required to make the same showing in this proceeding, if, 

18 indeed, they can. 

19 This is a different plant. :here have been 

~ different security problems at the plant in the past and it 

21 has been documented by occurrence reports submitted to the 

22 NRC, and we believe the Board should make the same inquiry 

23 here as it made in Zion to determine whether in fact there 

~ will be any need for a change bsce~~e of the additional 

25 spent fuel storage. 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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~ Hs. Sekuler will address Contention E, which goes 

2 to the TMI-type accident or Class 9 accident as it relates 

3 to this pool, but I will go on with the rest. 

4 Contention F has to do with the adequacy of 

5 monitoring equipment and worker safety. The Applicant has 

6 not objected to this. The staff says that it is not 

7 specific enough. I was kind of surprised. I thought this 

8 was kind of the most specific contention we had. 

9 It go~s through and details the nature of our 

10 concern and what kind of inf er ma ti on we feel is 1 acking and 

11 must be submitted by the A:;;;plicant so that the 3oard can 

12 determine that the monitoring system is adequat~ to provide 

13 for any additional releases of radioactivity that may occur 

14 as a result of this modification. 

15 Again, Contention G addresses the occupational 

16 radiation dosage to workers involved in moving and 

17 installing the .racks. It has to do with the actual 

18 modification process .itself. 

19 Contention H concerns the defective fuel bundles 

~ which have been and some still are in the Dresden 2 and 3 

21 reactors and will be discharged into the spent fuel pool, 

22 and what effect they have in addition to the othet 

23 additional radioactivity in the pool as a result of the 

24 modification. 

25 Contgntion ! relates to the Guality control and 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. 

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W .. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 1202) 554-2345 



12 
~ quality assurance programs of the Applicant, particularly 

2 with respect to the construction of the spent fuel tubes and 

3 :racks. 

4 Contention J concerns the adequacy of their 

5 procedures for packaging, transportation and receipt 

6 inspections after the tubes are fabricated.· They have to be 

7 transported some distance to the fabricator of the racks and 

8 th en from th e:re to the plant. Each of1 these steps is an 

9 opportunity for some kind of mishap and some kind of damage 

10 to the racks. · 

i1 We feel Applicant she uld have to show that 

12 whatever provisions he is making fo:r inspection in each 0£ 

13 these points is adequate to assure that some kind of damage 

14 will net occur, or if it occurs, it will be detected. 

15 Finally, Contention· K concerns corrosion, the 

16 possibility of corrosion and the steps that Applicant should 

17 show it is ready to take in case corrosion is discovered in 

18 these new racks. 

19 Contention L concerns residual stresses in the 

~ racks •. The Applicant should be required to show what the 

21 residual stresses are as a result of ·o1elding and other 

22 stresses put on the racks in manufacture and to show what 

23 the minimum failure criteria is and wha~ kind of stresses 

24 the racks can acccommodate in view of the residual stresses 

25 in them. 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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Does the Board have any particular questions on 

2 these contentions from me? If not, Ms. Seku~er can address 

3 the Class 9 THI contentions. 

4 (Board conferring.) 

5 DR. REMICK~ Ms. Markey, who is going to handle 24 

6 25, 26 and 27, since some of these are quality assuranc~. 

7 MS. SEKULERi I will. 

8 DR. REMICK; You .will. 

9 CHAIRMAN WOLF: we will hold the questions, ~s. 

10 Markey, until we have heard from th8 other parties. 

11 MS. SEKULER: If I might have a moment. 

12 (Pause.) 

13 MS. SEKULER: First I would like to address our e 14 Contention E, which was contested by both parties, the staff 

15 and Common •.;real th Edi son. In essence, what contention E is 

16 askinq for is for the staff to take consideration of a Class 

17 9 accident as it relates to the spent fuel pool. 

18 We are aware of the fact that a recent decision in 

19 the Salem case by the Appeal Board has stated that the 

~ Commission·does not find it necessary for Class 9s to be 

21 considered in all cases unless there is a staff 

22 determination, and to the extent that that case still holds 

23 given the interim policy that was issued on June 13, 1980, 

~ we concede that the staff is the body which should be making 

~ the determination that a Class 9 evaluat~on should be made 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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~ in regard to this spent fuel modification. 

2 As Contention E reads, the Applicant and the ~RC 

3 staff's safety evaluation rsport and environmental impact 

4 appraisal are inadequate in that they do not discuss an 

5 accident such as occurred at the TMI facility. 

6 What we are basically asking is that we have 

7 consideration of two things. One is whether a Class 9 can 

8 occur in the spent fuel pool spontaneously.as it is 

9 modified, and the second consideration, ·perhaps a greater 

10 consideration, i·s whether, if a Class 9 did occur at 

11 Dresden, what the effect will be on the modified spent fuel 

12 pool given the additional amount of radioactivity that would 

13 be contained in the pool after the additional assemblies had 

14 been placed there. 

15 The basis for this contention has been 

16 spec if ically listed. In part it is based on the theories of 

17 Dr. Rich Webb, •ho has some of his documentation listed 

18 here. !Je has recently come out with an additional book 

19 dealing with hazards at nuclear reactors and their effects 

W on spent fuel pools. 

21 Additionally we have listed NUREG/CR-0722, which 

22 analyzes fission release of spent fuel in situations similar 

23 to that which we believe could occur in a Class 9 situation. 

~ DR. LITTLE: Excuse me. ~s. Sekuler, could you 

25 give us the com~lete bibliograhic citations fer Dr. Webt's 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345 



e books? 

. · .. 

2 MS. SEKULER: I don't have them here at present. 

3 One· was published at the University of Massachusetts in 

4 1978. The other was published in 1980. I don't ha~e the 

5 names with me. I would b~ glad to send them to you. 

6 DR. LITTLE: We vould like.t6 have the actual 

7 citations so we could obtain copies. 

8 MS. SEKULER: Certainly. In regard to Contentions 

9 24 through 27, which I had here a minute ago~ elements cf 24 

10 are contained in G, elements of 25 in H, and 26 arid 27 also 

11 deal with the quality assurance questions that I believe we 

12 have in G •. Nd, I am sorry. 

13 

14 

DR. REHICKa J, I believe. 

MS. SEKULER: J. What we would propose to do 

15 would be to corisolidate some of these contentions and submit 

· 16 them to the- Board for you to see, perhaps in ten days. That 

17 way perhaps we can avoid any duplication and make clear 

18~ which parts of each contention w~ would like to have stay 

19 separate. 

20 CHAI~~AN ~OLFF: Are you going to prepare a 

~ consolidated contention? 

22· 

23 

24 

25 

MS. SEKULER: ~e will do so if the Board wishes. 

CHAIRMAN ~OLFF: Very well. 

~r. Steptoe, do you wish tc respond at this time? 

MR. STEPTOE: Y8s~ Mr. Chairman, if I might. 

ALDERSON REPORTll\lG COMPANY, INC. 
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As you know --

2 CHAIRMAN WOLFF: Excuse me, ~r. Steptoe. 

3 DR. RE~ICK: Something I should have mentioned to 

4 Ms. Sekuler, but I assume that all the parties will be 

5 talking about the waste confidence rulemaking hearing, and 

6 as I read that there is no mention of spent fuel in there. 

7 It talks about waste. And if any of you can address the 

8 question of whether spent fuel is intended to be included in 

~ waste in that particular instance, it would be greatly 

10 appreciated. 

11 MB. STEPTOE: Are you talking about the contention 

12 filed by the State of Illinois? 

13 DR. REMICK: Yes. I think it is contention B, and 

14 I thought I would alert the parties, perhaps as you are 

15 addressing B, that you might speak to that if you are able. 

16 STATEMENT BY PHILIP STEPTOE 

17 REPRESENTING COMMONWEALTH EDISON COMPANY 

18 MR. STEPTOE: That was one of the matters that we 

19 thought could be clarified here, and we think that what the 

W State of Illinois had in mind there was spent fuel as waste. 

-
21 I don't think it really matters whether we are talking about 

~ spent fuel or reprocessing waste. 

23 If the government's policy on reprocessing were to 

24 chapge, I think it is reasonable to assume that the scope of 
i 

25 the waste confidence proceeding would also change to include 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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the reprocessing waste. It is quite clear that the 

2 Commission's intent is to deal with that whole issue 

3 generically rather than in individual licensing proceedings 

4 such as this. 

5 I might also add, just as an aside, that if· 

6 reprocessing were allowed, the arguments about economic cost 

7 would also hav~ to include the economic benefits accruing to 

a the Applicant from reprocessing.· So there would b~ an 

9 offsetting advantage to Applicant economically if that 

10 decision were to be reversed ~t some time in the future and 

11 reprocessing were to be allc wed. 

12 While I am still on that con~ention, as we stated 

13 in our motion to strike, the fact that the contention 
. . . 

14 focuses on Applicant's abili~y to pay really is not 

.15 controlling. Applicant's ability to pay only goes to the 

16 financial risk that the Department of Energy or the Federal 

17 Gov!:"rnment ·incurs. It really does not qo to the safety 

18 aspects, which are di~cussed iti the waste confidence 

19 proceeding and the environmental effects. 

~ If the NRC is persuaded that such waste o~ such 

~ spent fuel can ultimately be disposed of safely and in an 

~ envircnmentally acceptable fashion, then that really is all 

23 the NRC needs tc deal with. The Department of Energy may b~ 

24 more =oncerned about hov it gets paid for the dispcsing of 

~ these things, but the pos~itility of disposal is adequately 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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treated in the waste confidence proceeding in that it deals 

2 with economics in a liLited fashion. 

3 The waste confidence proceeding is examining 

4 whether such waste disposal methods are economically 

5 feasible. Beyond that it seems to me that this Board does 

6 not have to inquire into the specific sources of those funds 

7 as long as there is reasonable confidence that it can be 

8 paid for from some source. 

9 Therefore, we believe that the entire amended 

10 contention should be struck. I might add that it would be 

11 very difficult for this Board, without knowing the results 

12 of the waste confidence pr·oceeding, to settle upon an 

13 appropriate security deposit mechanism or an estimate of 

14 whatever Applicant• s share of those costs would be. 

15 Goin? now to amended Contention A --

16 DR. REMICK' Excuse me, Mr. Steptoe. Just before 

17 you leave that, am I correct, then, in the inference that it 

18 is your position that the waste confidence rulernaking here 

19 does include spent fuel as a waste? 

20 MR. STEPTOE' Yes. ~Y understanding is that the 

21 order which was entered initially deciding the sccpe of that 

22 proceeding in fact limited itself to spent fuel and did not 

23 discuss reprocessing waste. I could be wrong about that. T 

24 have not read it recently. And the basis for that was, of 

25 course, the Government's policy against reprocessing. Put I .. 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC . . 
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~ believe it does explicitly cover disposal of spent fuel. 

2 Indeed, that was the purpose of the Court of Appeals remand, 

3 in the ~innesota v. NRC case. 

4 DR. REMICK: If you ~re able to cite that order, I 

5 wouJ_d appreciate it later. 

6 MR. STEPTOE~ Certainly. Certainly. 

7 The amended Contention A is, as we stated in cur 

8 motion to strike, a matter of economics, the need for 

9 power. Those are really matters that the law does not 

10 require this board to go into in the absence of some 

11 environmentally significant effects. 

12 Essentially, need for power and the economic 

13 Rdvantages of running the Dresden station are the benefits 

14 assccia ted with this action, and in the absence cf some 

15 environmental cost, the cases are quite clear, including 

16 this Beard's own decision in Zion, and more recently, the 

17 Appeal Board decision in North Anna. 

18 This is a subject that certainly need not be 

19 examined in this proceeding. I might add that ty gr anting 

20 Applicant's motion to discuss amended Contention A, we ~o 

21 not mean to say that the Board is binding itself in any way 

22 as far as looking at possibly adverse environment31 

23 consequences of this action. !cu retain that power under 

24 your own regulations, 10 CFE, Section 7.60(a), I believe. 

25 Again, amended Contention A should be struck. 
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If I may skip on to amended Contention D 

2 DR. REMICK: ~r. Steptoe, before leaving A, are 

( 
3 you speaking to A(2) and (3)? For example, if I lock at 

4 A(1), it seems to me that in the application Commonwealth 

5 indicated that without the modification, the need to shut 

6 down Dresden 2 and 3, and I think in the various phone 

7 conference calls set up to establish this meeting, it was 

8 indicated that the reason to move ahead -- because 

9 eventually Dresden 2 and 3 would have to be shut down. 

10 So it seems to me that A{1) is not an unreasonable 

11 request. It seems to me that even in the report that 

12 accompanied the application, there was discussion when you 

13 would run out of storage capacity. So I fail to see how your 

14 arguments apply to A{1) versus AC2) and A(3). 

15 MB. STEPTOE: Well, certainly we would have no 
; 

16 objection to putting into evidence the fact that we need the 

17 sp~nt fuel storage capacity amendment expansion to keep 

18 Dresden stations running. Cur argument is more directed 

19 to ward the economics. Roweve r, ! don't think it can be 

~ seriously questioned that eventually Dresden Station will 

~ probably have to shut down if the rack application is not 

22 granted. 

23 Certainly we would be willing to limit our motion 

24 to strike to the snbsec tion.s which deal with economic costs 

~ and need for power if the Board feels the record would be 
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more complete with that evidentiary showing. 

2 With respect to amended Contention D, as we have 

3 stated, our concern is that if security plans are to be 

4 taken seriously, and we don't have any other option, 

5 examination of security-related issues has to be limited in 

6 licensing proceedings to those where they are relevant. 

7 In this case, we would have no objection to making 

8 the same showing as in Zion if you thought it was a serious 

9 matter that you wanted to go into. But our problem with 

10 admitting a contention is that that opens up the field of 

11 discovery, and without further order by this Board, we would 

12 have to submit to a discovery request from the State of 

13 Illinois. 

14 ~ow, our intention is not to keep the State of 

15 Illinois or the agencies of the State of Illinois which need 

16 to see the security plans from those plans. Our problem is 

17 that these licensing proceedings should not be used as a 

18 shoehorn to get such information where no sho~ing has been 

19 made by the State of Illinois that they are really relevant. 

20 We do not think that it is appropriate for the 

21 State of Illinois to evade that obligation by simply sayin7, 

22 wow, the Applicant should show the relevance or lack of 

23 relevance and therefore we request that you move to strike 

N this contention. 

25 Finally, the effect of Contention E, the Class 9 
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accident contention, the State of Illinois refers to the 

2 Class 9 accident where, in fact, Class 9 accidents, is 

3 shorthand for an indefinite number of different accidents, 

4 including meteor strikes, 1000-year floods and so forth. 

5 ~e do now know, reading this contention, it is 

6 impossicle to know what precisely we are supposed to respond 

7 to, what ~recisely are the issues in litigation. Reading 

8 some of the Webb articles, it appears that one of the Class 

9 9 accidents that Intervenor is concerned about is a loss of 

10 water accident in the spent fuel pool, and we have assumed 

11 since last year at Zion that we would have to face that 

12 protlem at Dresden, and we can show why a loss of water 

13 accident is unlikely at Dresden. 

14 However, up here just now the State of Illinois 

15 went on to say that the contention also includes an 

16 unspecified Class 9 accident unrelated to the pool which has 

17 an effect on the pool. Again, are we talking about meteor 

18 strikes? Are we talking about design basis LOCAs? Are we 

19 talking about TMI accidents? 

20 I think the only fair reading of this contention 

~ and of what the State of Illinois has said is that it is 

22 designed to talk about everything, so that really does not 

23 let us know fairly what we are supposed to respond to. 

24 In particular, th~ Three ~il~ Island Unit 2 

25 accident, as far as Applicant is aware, did not have any 
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effect on the spent fuel pool at that facility, and it is 

2 unclear to us just what precisely Intervenor has in min~. 

,.. 3 It may have in mind an accident precluding access to the 

4 area of the spent fuel pools and leading to evaporation of 

5 water: at the pools leading to loss of water. But that is a 

6 guess. That is just a guess based on this language. 

7 we hope that this Board can strike amended 

8 Contention ~ as it stands now and draft something that is 

9 more appropriate to the limited scope of this proceeding if 

10 it believes that there is a serious safety matter associated 

11 with loss of water accidents. 

12 That concludes my responsibilities in connection 

13 with this motion to strike, and I would like Mr. Bielawski 

14 to come up and talk about the other contentions where we 

15 believe we need some clarification, although they may form 

16 the basis of an acceptable contention. 

17 DR. REMICK: A qu~stion, Mr. Steptoe, on E before 

18 you leave that. Would you classify the loss of coolant 

19 accident that you just referred to as a Class 9 accident for 

~ the fuel pool? 

21 MR. STEPTOE: A loss of water accident. 

22 DR. ?~MICK: ~ loss of water accident, yes. 

23 that what used to be called a Class 9? 

24 ~R. STEPTOE: Yes. 

25 DR. ?.E~ICK: It would be that kind? 
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,. 
' e 2 

MR. STEPTOE& Yes, because of the engineering 

safeguards associated with the pool similar to those that we 

( 
3 described at some length in the Zion proceeding. Therefore, 

4 if we were to make an evidentiary showing on this point, it 

5 would be limited to describing the engineered safeguards and 

6 showing how such an accident is extremely unlikely to 

7 happen. But I don't believe that Applicant would be 

8 prepared to go into the consequences cf such an accident if 

9 it .,..ere to occ11r. 

10 DR. REMICK i Thank. you. 

11 STATEMENT BY ALAN BIELAWSKI 

12 REPRESENTING CO~MONWEALTH EDISON CO~PANY 

13 MR. BIELAWSKI~ Good morning, members of the Board. 

14 The contentions I am going to deal with we, as Mr. 

15 Steptoe stated, believe are most likely adequate 

16 contentions, thcugh we do have some problems in 

17 understanding exactly what the Intervenor means and we would 

18 just wish that the Intervenor would clarify what it means by 

19 particular 1 anguage in the contentions. 

20 To begin with, a number of the contentions, the 

21 majority cf them, as a matter of fact, all begin with a 

22 rather general statement alleging the inadequacy of 

23 Applic~nt's application and certain other matters, and are 

~ fol1owed by specific factual statements. 

25 We would submit or it is cur unde~standing that 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 i202) 554-2345 



25 

the general statement is just that. It is not a separate 

2 contention and it is but a ~redicate to factual statements 

3 which follow. ~e would suggest that, for example, if 

4 Contention A is accepted by the Board, the contention would 

5 read something like this~ In the first sentence, a comma 

6 after "expansion," and then have "in that:", and the three 

7 factual statements would follow, which would limit the 

8 contention to what we believe intervenors intend. 

9 If a change such as that is made to Contention C, 

10 we vould not object to the contention. Again, it would have 

11 "in that:", and then number 1 and number 2. 

12 DR. REMICK; Do you have any questions on the 

13 basis for C? 

14 MR. BIELAWSKI: ~o, not really. We believe the 

15 factual issue ra1sed can be rather easily addressed and ~e 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

have no problems in addressing those issues. 

Now, as to Contention F, we just have some 

prorlerns with the language used, and we also think it should 

be made more s~ecific. Th~ staff's motion -- in their 

filing they objected to the admissibility of this contention 

for insufficient specificity. We agree, and we think the 

contention should be dismissed absent some additional 

specificity being submitted by the State in this contention. 

We have not been able to understand what the ~tate 

means by the term "dedicated sippers," for example. r: the 
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... ··· 
State can explain what they mean by this term and our 

2 technical people understand that, I think we would be 

3 willing to litigate that. 

4 Also, in subpart 2 the state uses the term "the 

5 frequency of released emissions" and "the amount of 

6 radioactive materials emitted." In the context of that 

7 sentence, it does not seem to make much sense to us. They 

8 are talking about the monitoring system at the beginning of 

9 the sentence, and then they skip right to released emissions 

· 10 and radioactive materials emitted. 

11 We think that should be edited, depending on what 

12 their intent is.; that it should be changed. It does not 

13 make any sense to us in that context. 
' e 14 Cont~ntion G. Here again we would suggest that 

15 the contention be edited so that on the third line after the 

16 w6rd "installation," we have a comma, and insert immediately 

17 after that comma the words "in that," making the second 

18 sentece modify the first. 

19 Now, we have also been informally informed by 

~ counsel for the State that the contention is intended tc 

21 address the question of the occupational dosage to workers 

22 other than just those associated with routine removal of the 

~ old racks and installation of new racks. 

24 If that is, in fact, ~hat Intervenor intends to 

~ raise in the contention, we would request that the 
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Intervenor be required to state specifically what they are 

2 talking about. If they ate talking about accident 

3 scenarios, they should be specifically enumerated so that we 

4 would have an opportunity to address those issues. 

5 As it is worded right now, it is too vague for us 

6 to answer in an evidentiary proceeding. 

7 DR. REMICK~ I am sure I quite understand your 

8 point there because it seems like the second sentence says 

9. to workers involved in removing and installing racks. It 

10 seems specific. Admittedly, the first sentence just says 

11 workers. 

12 MR. BIELAWSKI~ ~hat I am saying is that when one 

13 reads this contention, at least I was under the impression 

14 that we were just talking ab cut the rcutine dose associated 

15 with routine removal and installation and rearranging the 

16 spent fuel pool. In other words, it does not include any 

17 accidents which might occur during this process. 

18 If the Intervenor intends to include as issues in 

19 this proceeding accidents related to the handling of spent 

20 fuel and the installation and removal of racks, we wish that 

21 they would specifically describe the accident scenarios they 

22 are addressing so we can determine whether or not they are 

23 credible, and we also have an opportunity to respond to them 

~ in the evidentiary proceeding. 

25 Cont~ntion H we have no objection to, nor do ~e 
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have any objection to Contentions I and J. 

2 Contention K. Once again, •e would suggest a 

3 modifier after the word "racks" on the third line. Put a 

4 colon th ere. In subpart 2 we believe that the Intervenor 

5 
. 

intends by using the word "cods" to ~ean what we call 

6 assemblies or bundles. In other words, we are not talking 

7 about the one red in the assembly; we are talking about the 

8 whole assembly. 

9 If that is the case, we would like that clarified. 

10 In subpart 3, we would also suggest that after the 

11 word "adequate" in the second line, that •.re insert "in that 

12 there is no planned four steps and follow-en" to modify the 

13 first sentence in that subpart. 

14 Finally, with res~ect to Contention L, once again, 

15 we just de not understand specifically what the Intervenor 

16 means by the minimum failure criteria, and we would request 

17 that they explain what they mean by the term sc we can 

18 respond to the issue during the evidentiary proceeding. 

19 DR. REMICK: You have no problem with L on knowing 

~ why residual stresses might be of importance? 

21 MR. BIELAWSKI: No, we don't. ~e believe we can 

22 respond to that issue in the context of the evidentiary 

23 proceeding. 

24 (Board conferri~~-) 

25 DR. LITTLE: To ~nswer one o! your questions on 
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2 sippers? 

29 

3 MS. SEKULER: Yes. Our consultants have used that 

4 particular phrase to indicate that they believe there is a 

5 need to have a monitoring system in the pool itself which 

6 would be sippers sampling of the water, and "dedicated" 

7 means they would be a continuous ongoing program of 

8 sipping. 

9 The purpose would be to detect any additional 

10 amounts of radioactivity that would be released into the 

11 pool because of the present fuel and cladding that had been 

12 more embrittled in the reactor. At Dresden there is damaged 

13 fuel. So the word "dedicated sippers" really only is the 

14 phrase used by our consultants to mean a continuous 

15 monitoring system sampling the water in the pool. 

16 DR. LITTLE; And not used for any other purpose. 

17 Dedicated usually means for that purpose and no other 

18 purpose. 

19 

20 

21 

22 

~S. SEKULER: That is what I understand. 

MR. BIELAWSKI: May I have a minute? 

(Pause.) 

MR. BIELAWSKI~ Thank you. we remain confused. I 

23 think it may be just associated with the term used, the teem 

~ "sipping." A sipper is an engineering term of art. It is a 

25 device used to test whether or not individual assemblies are 
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leaking, and that does not seem to be what Intervenor means 

2 in using that term. 

3 If they are talking about a constant monitoring 

4 system within the pool to monitor the water, that is 

5 something else and I think the language should be changed to 

6 reflect that. 

7 MS. SEKULER: Let me just ask a question. Is your 

8 concern whether we are asking for a monitoring system which 

9 would involve individual si~pers above each assembly as 

10 opposed to a centralized device which would sample pool 

11 water? Is that what the confusion is? 

12 

13 

MR. BIELAWSKI: Essentially. 

MS. SEKULER: I will have to go back and ask my 

14 consultants as to the placement of a monitoring device. I 

15 believe we were talking about a centralized system. If that 

16 is the case, perhaps the wordinq is wrong; but I a~ net sure 

17 and I don't want to commit myself on the record. 

18 CHAIRMAN WOLF: De you have anything further? 

19 DR. LITTLE: Ms. Sekuler, is the device you are 

~ talking about a proprietary product for which there are tech 

21 specs that we could ge.t, or is th is some kind of specia 1 

22 system that would be designed specifically for this pool? 

23 MS. SEKULER: I would have to find that cut, also. 

~ MB. BIELAWSKI: I ~ergot to address one issue that 

25 has to do with Contentions 24 through 27. It was our 
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understanding when we wrote our motion to dismiss -- we were 

2 under the impression that these contentions were in essence 

3 duplicative of the new contentions which were submitted, and 

4 the new contentions were intended to cover these. 

5 looking at the issues raised in the amended 

6 contentions, they are very similar to the issues raised in 

7 the original contentions, and we would just have no 

8 objection to the State submitting a statement regarding what 

9 they intended by those contentions, if we can respond to it 

10 to see whether or not there are other contentions that they 

11 can introduce at this time which we believe are proper 

12 issues for consideration in this proceeding. 

13 CHAIRMAN WOLF: I think the State indicated they 

14 were going to attempt to consolidate those with the last 

15 thr~e issues in their amended petition. Perhaps you could 

16 confer with them after they have it, and we will try to work 

17 out some procedure whereby we can pick those things up 

18 before the contentions are finally approved. 

19 DB. RFMICK: As I understand you, you said you 

20 would not object to them making a statement, so I interpret 

21 that to mean you have no objection to them attem:;;::ting tc 

22 consolidate those within the 

23 HR. BIELAWSKI; ~e would reserve cur ri~ht to 

24 respond to the consolidation of contentions if we feel they 

~ demand response. 
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CHAIRMAN WOLF: Cf course you will have that 

2 right, and they will submit it to the Board and then you 

3 will have an opportunity to respond in writing to it at the 

4 proper time as quickly as possible after this hearing. 

5 Mr. Goddard. 

6 STATEMENT BY RICHARD J. GODDARD 

7 REPRESENTING THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION STAFF 

8 MR. GODD~RDi Mr. Chairman, I will turn first to 

9 those four Contentions 24 through 27. The staff likewise 

10 assumed that they had been inco:tpora ted within the sub stance 

11 of many of the new contentions, and we would, of course, 

12 request the same right to respond as Mr. Bielawski had 

13 requested. 

14 

15 

CHAIRMAN WOLF; Cf course. 

MR. GODDARD: As to 24 and 27 as they stand, the 

16 staff would note that in each of them Illinois has relied on 

17 language similar to virtually all of their contentions in 

18 the Zion proceeding, namely, that the documentation 

19 inadequately discusses certain matters without specifying 

20 the inadequacies which are purportedly the defects cf those 

21 documents. Accordingly, we would object to 24 through 27 as 

22 they presently stand. 

n DR. REMICK' The basis? 

24 MR. GODDARD: Lack of specificity. The alleged 

25 inadequacy generally in each of those, without detailing it 
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to the point where it would be convenient to proceed to 

2 present evidence on those points. 

3 Turning to Contention A, ..... 
i ... is the staff position 

4 that absent some threshold sho~ing oc allegation on the part 

5 of the Intervenor that there would be significant 

6 environmental impacts from the proposed action, there would 

7 be no requirement to perform a cost-benefit analysis of that 

8 action. 

9 I would point out throughout the subparts of 

10 Contention A it would appear that not only is there a 

11 question as to the cost versus the benefits of the 

12 modification; in f~ct, an attempt to reopen the question of 

13 the costs of the operation of Dresden station itself versus 

14 the benefits provided by that station. 

15 These are matters, of course, that were considered 

16 in the operating license stage for Dresden Units 2 and 3. 

17 This is not.emphasized in the staff's response, but it would 

18 be a consideration in the staff's request that this 

19 contention not be admitted. 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 
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DR. REMICK: ~r. ~oddard, including A-1? 

MR. GODDARD: Yes, sir. Absent a showing that 

2 there are significant environmental impacts. The staff does 

3 not see where the necessity to shut down or net would be a 

4 consideration. 

5 DR. REMICK: Is it not a reasonable question sinca 

6 the applicant has indicated that they would need to shut 

7 down the reactor if they did not have the modification; that 

8 we now have a hearing, is it not reasonable to expect that 

9 statement to be backed up with fact? And we have a report 

10 that indicates certain an tici pated results. I don 't knc w if 

11 that report needs updating and so forth. 

12 Isn't it appropriate to get that type of 

13 information into the record? The application was made 

14 several years ago and certain statements were made about 

15 Dresden 2 and 3 being able to operate if this amendment was 

16 not permitted. 

17 ~R. GODDA~Di It may be moot. The applicant has 

18 already indicated that they could and would do· so. The 

19 staff would take the position overall that absent the 

~ showing of impact, it would not be required. 

21 As to Contention ~, it would appear that the 

22 emphasis of the two subparts th~re is on matters of finance 

23 occurring after the fuel h3s been removed from the Dresden 

~ station. We treated Contention B as matters regarding the 

25 
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fuel after it had left the station, and accordingly did not 

feel it was appropriate to be discussed within the context 

of the Dresden ~pent fuel pool licensing hearing. 

We did take the position, as did applicant, that 

the waste confidence proceeding was focused upon spent fuel 

as a waste in the light of ~ reprocessing go ahead. 

DR. REMICK: Do you agree that there is an order 

7 that identifies that that is included? 

8 MR. GODDARD: I h~ve to admit I am not current on 

9 that. ~hat is my understanding, that it does deal with the 

10 spent fuels as a waste, which ! think ~ould have to be 

11 charactErized as absent a r~processing or other technology 

12 for their utilization -- other means -- the staff did not 

13 oppose Contention C. 

14 DR. REMICK: Does the staff feel that they 

15 understand that contention? Does it claim that the 

16 applicant will not meet regulations? :er example, does the 

17 staff £eel cornfcrtable with present wording in knowing what 

18 is to l::: e 1 i ti g ate d ? 

19 M3. GODDARD: Yes. I think we can speak to that 

20 contention without undue difficulty. 

21 DR. REi1ICK: Thank you. 

22 ~R. GODDARD• The staff would oppose the admission 

23 of Contention ~ on the basis that no nexus has ~een 

~ demonstrated that additional fuel stored in that pool will 

25 
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have any impact upon the anti-sabotage or security plans. 

As this Board is ~ell aware, we took evidence on 

this issue in ~ion. Extensive time was spent in an attempt 

by the State of Illinois to obtain the security plans and 

procedures for Zion station within the context of that 

hearing. 

While that is not relevant to whether or not this 

contention should or should not be admitted, I think it is 

8 something that the Board should consider in ruling upon the 

9 question cf whether a basis has been shown here. 

10 In the event this contention was admitted, the 

11 staff would anticipate a rather lengthy proceeding with 

12 reg2rd to fl'hether ·or not th2 security plans and procedures 

13 should in fact be released i:.o the state. 

14 Within the contxt cf this hearing and absent a 

15 demonstration by the state er some basis on which we could 

16 proceed with regard to whether or not additional fuel wculd 

17 have any impacts upon the present security plans for the 

18 station, we would oppose the admission of this contention. 

19 The staff's a~proach tc Contention E was that as 

~ dra~ted it does not lend itself to the pceparation of 

21 coherent testimony on Class 9 accidents ~hich are alluded to 

22 here. They are not specified in any manner in the safety 

~ evaluation report for the spent fuel modification. 

24 

25 

~he staff had considered several accident 
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scenarios and evaluated them within the context cf that 

document. These included loads which might be carried ever 

2 the pool and the possibility of drop accidents, the 

3 stability of the racks once installed in the spent fuel 

4 pool, the question of pool boiling, and the ultimate 

5 question cf criticality in the modified pool. 

6 The Three Mile Island Unit "') accident is a reactor J:. 

7 accident which absent a showing of relationship to spent 

8 fuel pool expansion, which cf course, as you know, is the 

9 limited scope of this proceeding, it should not be a subject 

10 considered in this hearing. 

11 DR. REMICK~ Let me ask you a question, ~r. 

12 Goddard. Suppose one hypothesized an accident -- I am not 

13 surP it would have to be Class 9 -- which involved site 

14 evaluation. 
I 

Would it be a legitimate question in this 

15 proceeding to ask what effect this might have on the 

16 maintenance of the spent fuel pool cooling system, for 

17 example? 

18 MR. GCDDARD: Yes, Dr. Remick. I think it 

19 certainly would. ~e examined questions of this nature 

~ within the scope of the Zien hearing. Staff's otjection to 

21 this contention is the form in ·,..rhich it is i;::resented. 

22 Specific scenarios were considered in Zion after 

~ numercus attempts to resolve the concerns of the state, and 

~ of course, the concerns raised by Board questions. Once 

25 
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specific scenarios were presented, both the applicant and 

the staff were able to present testimony dealing with those 

2 scenarios • 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

An examination of Contention E from the staff view 

does not permit presentation or preparation of testimony 

dealing with any particular specified event. This is an 

open-ended contention in thE view of the staff, and we would 

oppose it. 

Again, as to Contention F, we feel it is a 

9 question directed at the adequacy of the present monitoring 

10 · equipment. An overall reading cf this contention would seem 

11 to indicate that the concern of the state is that because 

12 th ere will be more r:adioacti ve releases, the pres er: t 

13 monitoring equipment should be made mere sensitive. 

14 It seems that logically the greater the releases, 

15 the less accurate or the less sensitive the equipment need 

16 be. I am not sure that this is what the state is ~riving 

17 at, but I feel as it is set forth there is no basis to 

18 reopen the question of adequacy of the present pool 

19 monitoring devices. 

20 r= there was a particular specification of a 

21 problem which r:ela ted to increased r:a d ioacti vi ty vis-a-vis 

22 the capability of a monitoring system, I think we can deal 

23 with thc;.t. 

24 

25 

~~e staff would note that such an approach would 
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have some bearing with regard to rad waste disposal sy~tems 

because of the increased flow. As to the monitoring system, 

the staff position is no basis has been shown for ~roceeding 

to litigation on this issue. 

~he staff does not oppose Contention G. Similarly 

DR. REMICK: In light of the recommendation, I 

7 believe of Mr. 0 ielwaski, de you aqree with that editorial 

8 suggestion as helping that contPntion? 

9 MR. 'GCDDA2D: Yes, I do. The staff would take a 

10 similar position with regard to Contention H, and the staff 

11 would not oppose a showing on Contention I or J, as 

12 indicated by applicant, as . .,ell. 

13 With regard to Contention K, the staff would not 

14 oppose generally tne admission of subparts 1 and 2. 

15 At this point I would like to ask counsel for the 

16 state of Illinois if in fact the sentence which we indicated 

17 we thought was a predicate is in fact a predicate or is 

18 int~nded to be litigated separately. 

19 .MS. ~JiBKEY: No. Th~t is intended as a 

20 predicate. Of course, the varicus subheadings are 

21 contingent upon th~re being a possibility of galvanic 

22 corrosion and general corrosion. !hat is what bri~gs into 

n play our concerns in those three, that tho~e are s~ecific 

~ aspects of the ~roblem we wanted to address in that 

25 
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contention. 

MR. GODDARD: As indicated, the staff wculd o~pose 

that sentence standing alone. If it is intended as a 

predicate, we wculd not oppcse it being incorporated in a 

contention involving subpart 1 arid subpart 2. 

We have the same question of applicant with regard 

6 to the term "rods." I assume that was supposed to designate 

7 the bundle. 

8 ~S. MARKEY: Correct. We are making that change. 

9 ~R. GCDDARD; If subpart 3 is changed to read that 

10 "The corrosion surveillance program is inadequate in that 

11 there is no plan for steps to be taken if corrosion should 

12 be discovered in the racks," the staff would not oppose it. 

13 Absent that change, we feel that a showing of the inadequacy 

14 of the corrosion surveillance program in general would te 

15 required before we could -- before we would concur in the 

16 admission of this contention. 

17 The staff did not oppose admission of Contention 

18 L. However, we did have some problems, as did the 

19 applicant, in understanding what it meant; and we felt this 

20 could be handled upon discovery. We did feel that analysis 

21 of residual stri?.sses is something we could deal with. 

22 As to th~ minimum failure criteria, we ~robably 

~ would like to see a definition of that term by the 

24 int ""-rvenor. 
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Are there any outstanding questions which the 

Licensing Boird would like the staff to address at this time? 

(3oard conferring.) 

CHAIRMAN WOLF; There are no questions right ~ow, 

4 Mr. Goddard. I think that we will take a five minute recess 

5 and then have rebuttal by the state, and then after that the 

6 two other parties can come in with surrebuttal if they wish~ 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

MR. GODDARD; Thank you, sir. 

Oecess.) 

CHAIP.MAN WOLF: ~s. ~arkey, are you ready? 

BESUTTAL BY THE STATE OF ILLINOIS 

MS. MARKEY: First I will respond to some of the 

12 specific wording suggestions that applicant and the· staff 

13 made. 

14 ~irst, for Contention A the applicant suggests 

15 that after "expansion" we put a comma and in that colon. We 

16 will agree to that. 

17 Also, in C they proposed the same change after 

18 "spent fu~l stcrage capacity," in that colon. 

19 to that change as well. 

:.le t1ill agree 

20 I think we will n~ed more information to respond 

~ to their questions about Fl, and we will try and be to 

~ explain exactly what we mean by "dedicated sippers" in 

23 enough detail sc that th~ parties and the Board understand. 

~ As to their comment at the end of F2 that it does 

25 
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not make any sense, again we will try and clarify that and 

reword it. 

Contention K2, we agree to change "fuel reds" to 

3 "fuel assemblieE." 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

In ContP.ntion K3 both the applicant and the staff 

proposed to change the com~cund sentence so it will say that 

"The program is inadequate in that there is no plan." And 

we will not agree to that because the Contention ~3 speaks 

to two different things. 

First, there is the surveillance program, what 

10 kinds of steps they will· take moni taring measures they 

11 will check for the presence of corrosion in the tubes and 

12 the racks. And then there is something else, and that is, 

13 what kind of plan they have, contingency plan, for what they 

14 are ready to do in indeed they find corrosion pursuant to 

15 the surveillance program. And no such plan has been 

16 presented. 

17 So those are two separate things, and we propose 

18 to leave :<:3 the way it is. 

19 Finally, for L we will define in more detail what 

~ we mean by minimum failure criteria for the benefit cf the 

21 parties and the staff. I do not think that will be too 

22 difficult. 

23 The ?.ttorney for the staff several times in his 

24 argument maGe comments about th8 Zion proceeding. I would 

25 
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just like to point out that the fact that the Board 

considered issues in the Zien proceeding does not foreclose 

2 its consideration of them here. This is a different plant, 

3 considerably different. It has a different operating 

4 history also, and these are all matters that bear on the 

5 contentions that we've presented to the Board and that the 

6 Board should consider. 

7 Also, with regard to the security contention, 

8 Contention D, staff and the applicant both, I think, 

9 expressed some concern that by giving the security plan to 

10 the state in the context of this proc~eding, some sort of 

11 unf~vorable precedent would be set. 

12 I do not think that is the case at all. Giving 

13 the plan to the State of Illinois is not giving it to a 

14 private litigant, and the fact that it is done in discovery 

15 in this proceeding does not erase that difference. I think 

16 the state has a right to see the plan because it is the 

17 state, and so we don't even have to get into whether it has 

18 the right to see it as a litigant in this proceeding. 

19 Also, th?y complain about the lack of specificity 

~ in the contention. We do not know what impact the spent 

~ fuel pool mod~fication will have or should have on the 

22 security arrangements at Dresden becau~e we have not seen 

23 the pl~n, and we don't know whet the ~rocedures are, anc 

.~ that is what we want to find out. 
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There is a security planr there have to re 

security measures taken. And we believe this is something 

that is appropriate for the Board to look into as they did 

at Dresden -- whether given this plant, its procedures and 

its cperating history, whether the modification will --

could cause any effect on the security plan. 

~s. Sekuler will address the remaining contentions. 

CHAIR~AN WOLF: Thank you. 

MS. SEKULER: In relation to your question about 

9 the waste confidence proceeding and how it relates to 

10 Cont~ntion B, let me first indicate that Contention B did 

11 not intend to deal with reprocessing of wastes, nor do ~e 

12 ask that Common '"eal th Edis on show us that they have the 

13 capability of doing reprocessing or anything of that sort. 

14 Perhaps an amendment of Contention F. by cnanging 

15 line 3 of Contention B to read "eventual disposal of the 

16 spent fuel" and taking out the words "the waste resulting 

17 from" would clarify that to so me degree. 

18 The waste confidence proceeding did come about as 

19 a result of questions regarning spent fuel and is dealing 

~ with spent fuel. ~gain, Contention 3 is not askinry fer an 

21 assurance that Commonwealth Edison can itself make some 

22 provision for permanent disposal cf spent fuel. All we are 

23 

24 

25 

questioning is whether er net they will have the economic 

capability to 'see that the additional £uel placed in the 
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pool now, which is substantially a larger amount than what 

was originally planned for when the construction permit was 

originally granted, will be paid for. 

The reason for this is whether or not the federal 

government or a private party is responsible for the 

eventual permanent disposal, there will be a charge to 

Commonwealth Edison. And as the plan of the Department of 

Energy is being formulated, it is my understanding that 

there will be a one-time charge to each utility for the 

processing of that fuel, whatever that process may be, and 

that is what our Contention B is directed to. 

11 In regard to Contention E, several questions 

12 raised about types of Class 9 accidents. One limiting 

13 factor T stated before, we are interested not in having 

14 several scenarios developed for what kind of Class 9 

15 accident may occur at the reactor; we are interested in 

16 whether a Class 9 accident of any sort might occur 

17 spontaneously because of the additional fuel in the pool, an 

18 accident where the water came out of the. pool totally or 

19 something of that. sort, a meltdown in the pool or a similar 

~ accident, the effect on the pool of some other accident. 

~ For instance, if because of a Class 9 of any sort 

22 it became impossible to reach the spent fuel pool and 

23 maintain it, what would be the effect on the spent fuel pool 

~ in t~rms of radiation? Perhaps the best language that I can 
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bring to bear right now is that which was contained in the 

NRC statement of interim policy concerning accident analysis 

that was issued on June 13, 1980, where the staff was 

directed to consider the likelihood -- excuse me, that is 

the wrong quote -- "to include considerations of the site 

specific environmental impacts attributable to accident 

sequences that lead to releases of radiation and/or 

radioactive materials, including sequences that can result 

in inadequate cooling of reactor fuel and to melting of the 

reactor core. n 

We would assume that inadequate cooling of the 

reactor fuel would pertain not only to fuel in the reactor 

itself but also in the pool, and that would be the type of 

scenario we would like to have analyzed. 

If the Board feels it is necessary, we can attempt 

when we modify the wording of some of our other contentions 

for consolidation purposes, we can attempt to also tecome 

more specific about the type of accident we would surmise 

could happen in a spent fuel pbol as a result of a Class 9 

19 accident. 

20 Finally, in relation to the --

21 DR. REMICK: Before you leave that, ~s. ~ekuler, 

22 you were talking about the possible effect of a Class 9 

n accident in one of the reactors that might affect fuel in 

~ the spent fuel ponl • 
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2 

DR. REMICK& And I think you also said that you 

are interested in a Class 9 accident in the spent fuel pool 

3 itself. 

4 

5 

MS. SEKULER: I£ one could occur. 

DR. REMICK: If one could occur. And was it your 

6 intent that you would also specify which accident there that 

7 you are concerned about? 

8 MS. SEKULER: We would attempt to do so, yes. I 

9 was thinkinq in terms of a water accident or a loss of 

10 coolant accident. 

11 DR. REMICK: loss of coolant accident or loss of 

12 water accident. 

13 MS. SEKULER: We have a different situation at 

14 Dresden where the pools are suspended higher in the 

15 building. You don't have the same situation you have at 

16 Zion in terms of loss of water. 

·17 In G there are some questions about the 

18 spec.l,fici ty, I thi.nk, of worker protection and I would -- I 

19 think I would be best off l~aving that until we give you our 

~ written consolidation rather than discussing it at this 

21 · time, unless there are some specific questions about that. 

22 One thinq I might add generally is that ~e are 

23 indeed concerned with the effects on workers, not only those 

24 who are in the process of putting the new racks in the pool, 
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but also workers that might be in the vicinity of the spent 

fuel pool should an accident occur when·the modification is 

2 takinq place. We will try to specify that for you. 

3 CHAIRMAN WOLF: It is your intention to submit a 

4 new list of contentions in light of what has tr~nspired here 

5 today, is that correct? 

6 MS. SEKULER: Yes, it is. 

7 CHAIRMAN WOLF: And when do you propose that that 

8 could be done? 

9 MS. SEKULER: Within the week, ten days. 

10 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Well, I think the sooner the 

11 better. 

12 Mr. Steptoe. 

13 MR. STEPTOE: Yes, Mr. Chairman. We also feel 

14 that the sooner the better would be appropriate. We are 

15 willing to sit down with the State of Illinois and work on 

16 these and try and stipulate the contentions. 

17 MS. ~ARKEY: That is why we proposed 10 days, to 

18 give us an opportunity to meet with the applicant and 

19 probably talk to the staff, too, before we submit them to 

~ you before we hopefully obviating the problem. 

21 MR. STEPTOE; Their obligation is to bring 

22 acceptable admissible contentions here today, and we think 
• 

23 by the end of the week something could be done if all 

~ parties proceed with dispatch, and that is what we would 
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propose if we were to propose a solution. 

CHAIRMAN WOLFi Why would you not in good faith 

work together and try to do it at the earliest possible time 

3 without setting an exact date on it? 

·4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

MS. SEKUlERi We would be glad to do that, sir. 

MR. STEPTOEi Yes, sir, we will. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Now, Mr. Steptoe, do you have some 

surrebuttal? 

MR. STEPTOE: Tes, Mr. Chairman, just very briefly. 

9 SURREEUTTAL BY COMMONWEALTH EDISON COMPANY 

10 MR. STEPTOE: With respect to Amended Contention B 

11 which deals with the disposal of the spent fuel, the State 

12 of Illinois made the statement that the additional spent 

13 fuel which will be stored in the pool will result in 

14 additional costs of disposal. Of course, the proposed 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

modification does not increase the amount of spent fuel that 

will be generated over the lifetime of the operating 

licenses of these facilities, and therefore, that nexus does 

not exist. 

With respect to Amended Contention D, which is the 

security plan contention, the State of Illinois said that 

they were entitled to that security plan because they are 

the State of Illinois. That is simply not the law in NRC 

licensing proceedings. 

When the state chooses to intervene as. a party it 
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steps into the shoes of any other intervenor, and the law is 

pretty clear that you cannot bend the rules for the state. 

2 Again, I emphasize that outside the context of 

3 this proceeding we are willing to work with the State of 

4 Illinois to allow them appropriate representatives of law 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

enforcement agencies access to the plant and review the 

plan, and to take representatives of the Attorney General's 

Office on a tour of the site. 

We do not see how much further we could go in good 

faith on this contention. We are concerned about any 

precedent which would allow the litigation of security 

matters just on conclusory statements such as have been made 

in this proceeding today. 

With respect to Amended Contention E --

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Before you go on to that, I would 

15 like to suggest that, Ms. Sekuler, that you pursue the 

16 procedure suggested by Mr. Steptoe and see whether or net in 

17 the end that is satisfactory and produces what you need to 

18 make whatever conclusions you can draw from it. And then, 

19 of course, there will be open to you motions for discovery 

~ if that does not come about in due course. Then we will 

21 

22 

23 

pass on your motion. 

MS. SEKULER' I shall do so. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: And of course the applicant would 

~ have the right to oppose that motion, if it comes to that. 

25 
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MR. STEPTOE: Certainly, certainly. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF~ And the staff may add its view to 

2 the matter. 
. 

3 MR. STEPTOE: With respect to Amended Contention 

4 E, which is the Class 9 accident scenario, I should merely 

5 state that the statement of interim policy on Class 9 

6 accidents from the Commission applies to environmental 

7 impact statements, and so it is not applicable to this 

8 situation. 

9 Second, it was published, I believe, and 

10 immedrately effective on June 12th, if I'm not mistaken, and 

11 the date of the SER and environmental impact appraisal in 

12 .this proceeding is June S, which is another reason why it 

13 should not be a~plicable. And a third reason is that 

14 reqardless of the merits of that statement of interim policy 

15 as guidance to the staff in preparing environmental impact 

16 statements, it simply does not provide the specificity and 

17 basis which we need to litigate an issue in an adjudicatory 

18 proceeding. 

19 We really need specification of accident sequences 

~ which is not provided in Amended Contention E. We will, of 

21 course, work with the State of Illinois to try to settle on 

~ certain topics that should be addressed, but failing that, 

~ failing agreement, we stro~gly urge this Board to strike 

~ this contention. 
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I believe that is all I have. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. 

2 Kr. Goddard. 

3 MR. GODDA~D: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I just 

4 have a few brief comments. 

5 First, it was the position or the understanding of 

6 the staff that the contentions submitted by Illinois, the· 

7 amended contentions were to be their final slate of 

8 contentions. The staff is somewhat surprised at this 

9 contention that we would now proceed to sit down and prepare 

10 a subsequent modified amended s~t of contentions for this 

11 hearing. 

12 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Only around the structure of the 

13 contentions that have already been discussed here. However 

14 

15 MR. GODDARD: I understand that, !r. Chairman. 

16 Nevertheless, the staff is of the understanding that these 

17 contentions would either be admitted, rejected or modified 

18 by the Board as they see fit. We wilL cooperate by 

19 participating with the State of the Illinois and the 

20 applicant in framing these contentions • 
. 

21 CHAIRMAN WOLF: The Board is merely reserving its 

22 final decision on them until they have been modified to then 

23 determine whether or not they are acceptable. 

24 MR. GODDARD: Very well. ~s. ~arkey, speaking for 
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the State of Illinois, made reference to the comments I had 

made in discussing the individual contentions and the 

references to the Zion station. I certainly did not mean to 

imply at any point that Zion controls here. I am fully 

aware of the. differences between the two reactor systems. 

As to Contention D, the staff would request some 

showing of nexus between the spent fuel pool expansio.n here 

and the security plan for Dresden station before any inquiry 

into thct security plan is made within the context of the 

NRC's hearing in this case. 

I am not up here to testify obviously, but I think 

in each of the cases where we have spent fuel pool 

modification and where there is a security plan, of course1 

existent for the plant, that security plan, as was shown to 

be the case in Zion, it was completely independent and 

operative without regard to the quantum of spent fuel in the 

pool. 

If Illinois can demonstrate any nexus1 then of 

course we feel it might be cpen to examination here. 

~Y last comment deals with Ms. Markey's comments 

~ with regard to subpart 3 of Contention K. She indicated 

21 

22 

23 

that these were supposed to be two se~arate matters 

contained therein. First, that there is no plan for steps 

to be taken should corrosion be discovered in the racks. 

~ That is one part of that subpart. Then the remaining 

25 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. 

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W .. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345 



2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

portion of subpart 3 is simply that the corrosion 

surveillance program is inadequate. 

54 

Inasmuch as the alleged inadequacy is not set 

forth with any specificity, that being two separate parts to 

that subpart K3, then we would oppose the admission in tote 

of that portion which reads, "The corrosion surveillance 

program is inadequate." 

Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Mr. Goddard, will you be able to 

take part in the effort by ~r. Steptoe and ~s. Sekuler to 

bring in these revised contentions during the next few·days? 

MR. GODDARD: Mr. O'Connor, the project manager 

for this ~ase, and I are both prepared to meet with 

applicant and intervenor at the close of this hearing, 

whenever it might occur, and remain here in the Chicago area 

until such time as these contentions are clarified. I see 

no reason why that could not be done during the remainder of 

this week. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Vsry well. Cf course, that will 

19 not pre~lude you from stating opposition to any conclusions 

~ that are reached by the other two parties in the matter cf 

21 the contentions;. and I assume that you could submit a paper 

22 setting forth your views at approximately the time that the 

23 paper, including the modified contentions, comes to the 

~ Board, is that correct? 
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MR. GODDARD: I'm not quite sure I followed you on 

that, but the staff would in all good faith, as you 

indicated 

CHAIRMAN WOLF; I am talking about the time. Will 

you be able to state your pcsitiori after you meeting with 

the State of Illinois and the applicant? Will you be able 

to state that position forthwith and submit that position tc 

us ~t approximately the same time the modified contentions 

come to us? 

MR. GODDARD: If we were not a party to framing 

10 those modified contentions, I do not feel we would be ready 

11 to immediately respond to them. 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

CHAI!nfAN WOLF: 

going to take part. 

I thought you told us you were 

MR. GODDARD: If that is the case, we will 

probably subm~t a stipulated set of contentions. That would 

be my expectation. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF~ V~ry well. 

18 (Board conferring.) 

19 DR. ~EMICK; Ms. Sekuler and ~s. Markey, you will 

W have to forgive me forgetting which one of you handled which 

21 contention, but Contention 3 -- Bl, is there any time s~an 

22 over which you are concerned there? You talk about 

23 permanent surveillance, and an obvious question comes, are 

~ you talking about even a time that might be beyond t~e 
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license of the facility, or are you restricting your 

1 · attention to the lifetime of the licens~ for the facility? 

2 MS. MARKEY; We intended that to cov@r both during. 

a and after the useful life of the fa~ility. 
. ' 

4 DR. REMitK, Am I cor~~ct that the waste 

5 confidence rtilemaking is covering t~e period basic~lly after 

6 the lifetime of the facility? Is that not the intent of 

7 that rulemaking hearing? 

8 MS. SEKULER; I'm sorry, tut we're going to keep 

9 doing this. Oui concern here; a~ I said, was with the 

10 economic ~osiibility, and the waste confidence ~roc~eding, 

11 which unfortunately is still ongoing, may indeed show that 

12 there will not be any faciliti available beyond the tear 

13 2007, in which case we would like some assurance that there 

14 would. be some economic ~~s~rance that ~his pQol will .be 

15 taken care. of. until whatever c~ritralized plan for •.rnste 

16 disposal is determined. 

17 MS. MARKEY; Also th~t ~pplicant be able to pay 

18 · its fair share of whatever ~- i~ indeed t~ere is a feasible 

19 .plan· for disposal, that applicant·be able. to· pay its share 

~ for sp~nt fti~l ih~t it has generated. 

21 DR. REMICK; During the lifetime of the license or 

22 thereafter, is that right? 

23 MS. ~ARKEY;· Yes, beth. 

24 DR. REMICK: In that 6rder didn't.it indicate that 

25 
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the Commission if it finds there is not an adequate place, 

that it.will come back and each individual license and --

2 have certain requirements, certain· iegulations to speak to 

3 that if they do find that there is not adequate facility. 

4 MS. SEKULER: Yes, but I interpreted that -- it 

5 was technologid as opposed to economic needs. 

6 DR. REMICK: If we may go to your Contention C, I 

7 just might make a comment that in general I find the basis, 

· 8 the questions on the bas.is, the basis of your concern, and 

9 this one was not quite clear. That you are saying that the. 

10 waste treatment systems would not meet the requirements of 

11 

12 

13 

14 

·15 

16 

the regulations, or are they inadequate from what 

standpoint, and what is the basis of that. 

You do say the application, so I assume from that 

you are sajing that the application,-~ copy of which you 

r~ceived, and s~p~or~in~ docum~nts do not speak to that 

adequately. Or could you elaborate on what your concern is 

17 here? 

18 . MS. MARKEY; This has to do with the damaged and 

19 leaking fuel that is still in the Dresden Units 2 and 3 

~ reactors, and what impactst the stbrage of tha~ fuel ~- and 

~ as well in the modified spent fuel pool will have. !n ot~~r 

~ words there will b~ substantially more spent fuel in the 

n pool, and part of it will be da~aged in making fuel. And we 

24 want to know whether the radioactive waste treatment system 
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is designed to handle this particular ~roblem that will 

exist; that is, one would not normally expect to find it, 

2 the fact that there is this damaged fuel in the reactor. 

3 DR. REMICK: You're not contending it is 

4 inadequate. Based on the information you have received you 

5 have no way of assessing that, is that your point? 

6 MS. MARKEY: Yes, it is. 

7 DR. REMICK: All right. The same thing on D, 

8 althou~h I think Ms. Sekuler did speak a little bit to the 

9 basis, but I do have a question there. What is the state's 

10 concern? Are you alleging that the security plans are not 

11 adequate or that you don't have enough information to know 

12 that they are adequate with the modification? 

13 MS. ~ARKEY: The second, Dr. Remick; that we do 

14 not know, we don't have enough information to say whether 

15 they are indeed adequate or whether any change would be 

16 required as a result of the modification. 

17 DB. REMICK: Is your 4esire to have the security 

18 pl an in hand to personally analyze that or what is the 

19 MS. MARKEY; Yes. As ~s. Sekuler indicated, we 

~ will take the applicant up on their offer to allow us to 

~ look at it and see what exactly -- what concerns do arise as 

22 a result cf the modificaticn for the security of the plant. 

23 DR. REMICK: I guess I missed that commitment. 

~ Did the applicant indicate they would make the plan 

25 
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MR. STEPTOE' Yes. The a~plicant made the 

2 commitment that we wou1d make the plan available outside 

3 this proceeding, Dr: Remick~ And I assume that if they saw 

4 

5 

som@thing in there that led them ~o believe it was 

inadequate to increased spent fuel at Dresden, then they 

6 could file a new contention. And assuming that they proceed 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

with dispatch to find an appropriate person who we have said 

we would make it available to, a quali=ied representative of. 

a state law enforcement agen~y, if they proceed with 

dispatch to do that and then he finds a problem with the 

plan, I do not think we would have an~ objection to them 

bringin~ that matter to the Board's attentibn and litigating 

it here, as long as it was done quickly. 

DR. REMICKi Thank you. 

ContPntion F, basically the same ~~estion. Are 

16 you saying that the monitoring equipment is not existing or 

17 what is existing is inadequate? I am not quite clear of the 

18 direction of the contention. 

19 MS. MARKEY' It is essentially the same, that we 

20 want more information, how exactly the existing monitoring 

~ equipment will accommodate any change caused by the 

~ modifications. 

23 DR. REMICK: Is there a description in any of the 

~ documents filed in this pro~eeding that describes monitoring 

25 
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6 

7 

equipment? 

MS. MARKEY: Yes. I believe it is referred to in 

the licensing report, though I have not reviewed it recently 

enouqh that I could cite page and verse to you. 

DR. REMICK: But you are not sure that based upon 

that d~scription it would be adequate for this contention. 

MS. MABKEY: Yes. 

DR. REMICK: In Contention.HI am not quite sure 

8 why you are stressing the 7 x 7 fuel bundles rather than 

9 fuel bundles in general. 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

MS. SE~ULER: We were concerned here with _the 

defective 7 x 7 fuel bundles, those used already and 

identified. 

DR. REMICK: So H is specifically directed at 7 x 

7 fuel bundles that might be defective and not 8 x 8. 

MS. SEKULER: To my knowledge there were not 8 x 

16 8. 1 am. not sure that that is correct. In our negotiations 

17 with the applicant I will inquire into that and clarify it. 

18 ·DR. REMICK: I have a question on K. Once again, 

19 basis. What is the basis of the concern here on the 

~ contention on corrosion? 

21 MS. MARKEY: The basis is that -- well, as we 

22 stated P.arlier, the beginning sentence we regard as a 

23 predicate, that since there is a possibility of corrosion in 

~ these racks and tubes, the things we have enumerated ought 
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is the importance of residual stresses here in the 

contention as proposed, that the application should propose 

an analysis of residual stresses? 

MS. MARKEY: Well, residual stresses come about as 

a result of the fabrication process, the welding, and should 

there be some kind of accident in the racks or should they 

be knocked or jarred in any way, these stresses that occur 

in the racks because of variations in temperature and caused 

by the movement of water, by the placement of the tubes in 

the racks, th~se all -- these stresses in the case of some 

accident could result in rack failures. 

We want to know what the minimum failure criteria 

12 for the racks are. These two things are related. 

13 DR. REMICK: The reason I asked that question is 

14 you recall at the case in Zion, I believe residual stresses 

15 was discussed because it can be a contributor ·to 

16 intergranular stress corrosion and cracking. I see nothing 

17 in this contention on intergranular stress corrosion 

18 cracking. I assume that is not the intent. 

19 MS. !ARKEY: That is correct. Because of the 

~ differences bet~een the Zion and Dresden pools, we felt 

21 our expert felt that in tergr:an ular stress corrosion was not 

22 a possibility in the Cresden pool. 

23 

24 

25 

DR. REMICK; Thank you. 

CEoar~ conferring.) 
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to be addressed by the applicant. 

DR. REMICK; Those do not presently occur in the 

application, is that correct? These points are not 

addressed? 

MS. MARKEY; Yes. 

DR. REMICK; I believe Mr. Goddard indicated at 

least once, and I believe twice, that he thought that the 

first part of K3 was lacking in basis. The corrosion 

surveillance program is inadequate. ~ believe he was 

arguing that that was not sufficient to be able to litigate 

without knowing further detail of what went wrong. 

Is there a surveillance program specified in the 

application? 

MS. ~ARKEY• I don't recall whether Commonwealth 

Edison has in its application proposed a program, for 

exam~le, such as it agreed to at Zion. I don't recall if 

that was part of its application. And in any case, I don't 

think it was the same one as they finally agreed to in Zion, 

and we felt it inadequate in whatever it did cover. 

DR. REMICK; Excuse me, Ms. ~~rkey. If you're not 

sur~ it ~xists, how can you be sure it is inadequate? 

MS. ~ARKEY; Because I know whatever it is, it is 

less than what was proposed at Zion. Therefore, it would 

have to be at least that much for us to consider it adequate. 

DR. REMICK: All right. And on Contention L what 
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DR. LITTLE: We have decided we would like to have 

the citations for Dr. Webb's publication in writing with 

some indication as to their availability by a date certain. 

MS. SEKULER: I will attempt to get that to you by 

4 the end of the week. 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

DR. LITTLE: All right. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: By what date? 

MS. SEKULER: The 22nd. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. 

Mr. Steptoe. 

MR. STEPTOE: Excuse me. Dr. Remick's question 

just brought up two points. First of all, your last 

questions about residual stresses, the reason why applicant 

thought it understood the contention was we thought they 

were talking about intergranular stress corrosion and 

cracking, and so now we do not understand what the basis is 

for that. 

We were assuming that we could just show -- we 

18 could meet the contention by just sho~ing it was not borated 

19 water, and there was no reason to expect that pure water was 

~ a hostile environment. 

21 Also, your question on the time frame for 

22 Contention B on transportation and disposal of spent fuel, 

23 if we are talking about a time frame within the license 

~ itself, I believe considera~ion of that would be barred not 
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by the waste confidence proceedings but by Table 53 and 

Table 54, which of course were part of the original 

2 environmental impact statement. 

3 I cannot see how the considerations would be any 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

different given the fact that no more spent fuel is being 

generated during that time frame. 

Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Mr. Goddard. 

Oh, pardon me. Pait just a second. We'll let Mr. 

9 Bielwaski 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

MR. BIELWA5KI: Dr. Remick, you asked Mr. Steptoe 

earlier to provide you with a citation to the waste dis~o$al 

proceeding on the issue of spent fuel. I had another lawyer 

look into this, and though I have not read the.order myself, 

he tells me that the first prehearing conference order dated 

February l; 1980, which is entitled, "In the Matter of 

Proposed Rulemaking on Storage and Disposal of Nuclear 

17 Waste, PR-50, 51," at page ~ in essence sustains DCE's 

18 

19 

20 

position that reprocessing waste not be considered during 

the course of these proceedings, and that only spent fuel as 

the ultimate waste be considered in these proceedings. 

21 I don •t think it is a ;;>ublished decision. I would 

22 be haf~Y to send it to you if you like. 

23 

24 

25 

DR. REMICK: And I assume to all the parties. 

MR. BIELWASKI~ Y~s. 

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345 



2 

3 

65 
CHAIEMAN WOLF; Mr. Goddard. 

MR. GODDARD: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

In light of Ms. Markey's comments in regard to K3, 

the staff would only renew its objection to the first part 

4 of that contention subpart. 

5 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Thank you. 

6 Are there any further comments to be made on the 

7 contentions at this time? 

8 ~R. STEPTOE: No, Mr. Chairman, but there are a 

9 few other items such as scheduling before the Board at this 

10 time. 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Yes. 

MR. STEPTOE' If you want to discuss them now, we 

can. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Very well. We have covered about 

four of the items that were to be discussed this morning. 

We have, I think, two more, but will you go ahead. 

MR. STEPTOE: Yes, Mr. Chairman. 

From applicant's point of view, as Dr. Remick 

pointed out, it is important for us to receive these 

amendments in a timely fashion. I ~m informed, although 

this is certainly not testimony, that we have lost full core 

discharge in one pool at DrEsden already. Another will be 

lost in January when the other unit goes down for 

~ refueling. And the company has therefore directed us tc 
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proceed as speedily as possible with these proceedings. 

After talking with the parties, we would like to 

2 suggest hearings in November, if of course the Board's 

3 schedule permits that kind of time frame • 
• 

4 CHAIRMAN WOLF~ BEfore we --

5 (Board conferring.) 

6 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Before we come to November, will 

7 there be -- we don't know for sure whether or not there will 

8 be a discovery effort. Today we don't know that. 'We might 

9 at the end of the week. Everyone can agree on the 

10 contentions or not agree but at least 

11 MR. STEPTOE= Mr. Chairman, extensive discovery 

12 has been taking place since before last February when you 

13 issued your decision in the Zion matter. I think the only 

14 discovery matter which would come before you would be a 

15 motion for ·protective order concerning the security plan~ 

16 That is the only thing, I think, which would involve you 

17 certainly. We have agreed to provide the State of Illinois 

18 with whatever they want. 

19 CHAIR~AN WOLF~ Is that your feeling, too, Ms. 

20 Sekuler? 

21 MS. SEKULER: Yes. We have been attempting to 

22 speed up this process somewhat informally. 

23 CHAIRMAN WOLF~ v~ry well. Then that really does 

~ not present a time problem, because that could be handled --

25 
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MR. STEPTOE: I believe that is correct, with the 

possible exception of the security plan. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Very well. How about earlier than 

3 November? 

4 MR. STEPTOE: We would be prepared to go earlier 

5 

6 

than November, sir. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: The technical members here. have 

7 problems about dates. 

8 

9 

Dr. Pemick, what would be a good time for you? 

DR. REMICK: October is very difficult~ ~ovember 

10 is a better date from my standpoint. I think Dr. Little has· 

11 the difficulty with November. 

12 DR. LITTL~; The Three Mile Island restart 

13 hearings are going to start October 15. 

(Board conferring.) 14 

15 

16 

17 

DR. REMICK; What is the earliest date the parties 

would be able to go forward? 

MR. STEPTOE: I think that is controlled by the 

18 staff. Certainly we could be prepared to go in six weeks. 

19 That wculd be the end of September I think, yes. 

20 

21 comments? 

22 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Mr. Goddard, can we get your 

MR. GODDARD: Yes, sir. Mr. O'Connor and I have 

23 discussed this, and we feel that the staff would re best 

~ prepared to proceed the week of, I believe it is ~~vember 

25 
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18. I think that is a Tuesday. That would be the week that 

would be most advantageous to us given the requirements of 

preparation. 

CHAIRMAN ~OLF: November 18th? 

~R. GODDARD& Correct. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF~ Tuesday. 

MR. GODDARD; Correct. November 17 or 18. 

CHAIRMAN WOLFi Very vell. 

(Board conferring.) 

CHAIRMAN WOLFi Dr. Remick states that he has a 

10 problem with the 17th and 18th of November, but he c6uld be 

11 

12 

13 

available on the -- from Wednesday the 19th 9n. 

MR. STEPTOE: Fins. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: I would assume -- is this 

14 · assumption correct -- do you think that three days would be 

15 sufficient time for hearings? He will have to have limited 

16 appearances, and we will have to go down to the site. What 

17 is the town near the site? 

18 MR. STEPTOE: Morris, Illinois. 

19 CHAIRMAN WOlF: And that would take the good ~art 

20 of a day, I am afraid. 

21 MR. STEPTOE: Yes. I don't -- if you are counting 

22 the limited appearance statements in those three days, I 

23 don't think it can be done in three days unfortunately. 

24 

25 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: If necessary, could we work on 
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Saturday? 

MR. STEPTOE; Certainly, certainly. We can try. 

A large part depends on -~we don't know who the witnesses 

for the State of Iliinois will be, if any~ If it is just -

if they just make their case through cross examination, then 

it could be accomplished, I think, by going through to 

6 Saturday. 

7 CHAIRMAN WOLF: Is that 

8 

.9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

MS. MARKEYi We will have some witnesses but not 

many. T suspect two or three. 

CHAIP.~AN WOLF: Well, let me state now we are not 

trying to hold the hearings down to three days. We want to 

give everybody the opportunity to present whatever evidence 

they have, but T had just judged that from the nature of 

14 things that three days migh·t be sufficient for this type of 

15 problem. ~owever, the Board has no objection, of course, tc 

16 going over to four or five days if that is necessary. 

17 

18 

19 

MR. STEPTOE: We would propose going forward and 

see if w~ can fit it in that week, and if in fact issues 

have not been satisfactorily resolved, we can come back 

20 subsequently. We would like to -- half a loaf is tetter 

21 than none as far as we are concerned. 

22 CHAIR~AN WOLF; All right. ~hen we will, at least 

23 as of now, without setting -- we will a~tempt to aim for the 

~ 19th of November. 
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MR. STEPTOE: Thank you. 

i CHAIRMAN WOLF: To begin the hearings. e. 2 MR. STEPTOEi Thank you. 

3 There are ·a number of other small points that I 

4 would like to bring to the Board's attention. First of all,. 

5 in the Zion hearings, as jou know, we had the Commission's 

6 Notice of Intent to prepare a generic environmental impact 

7 statement, and you heard testimony on the five factors 

8 enumerated in that Notice of Intent. 

9 In the final generic environmental impact 

10 statement it was published prior to your final decision, 

11 but of course, having heard evidence on the subject? you 

12 . made findings anyway -~ I would like to know if the Soard 

13 contemplates or wishes to hear testimony on those five 

14 factors again in the Dresden case? 

15 (Board conferring.) 

16 MR. STEPTOE: It need not be answered now. 

17 CHAIRMAN WOLF.: We will reserv~ on that until we 

18 are a little more sure of the correct answer. 

19 MR. STEPTOE: Certainly. And in the same vein, 

20 may applicant request that if the Boarq does see any 

~ · particular ~uestions that it will have or particular areas 

~ of the.licensing report which it wants to go in~o detail, if 

23 you could give us as much advance notice as you can, we can 

~ have the right witnesses there to answer your concern~. 
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The only other points I have are that in reviewing 

the file I did not see an order yet which has admitted the 

State of Illinois as an intervenor, although of course we 

3 have all been proceeding on that assumption. 

4 CHAIRMAN WOLFi There has not been. However, in 

5 the order that we -- at least there has not been since I 

6 have been connected with this case. 

7 

8 

9 

10 

MR. STEPTOE: Yes. And may I also as~ if there 

has been an order appointing this Board as the Hearing Board. 

as opposed to the Intervention Board? 

DR. REMICK: I think that was all in the same 

11 order. If you remember, I think that order does that. 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

(Board conferring.) 

DR. RFMICKi There was a Notice of Hearing on 29 

March 1979, and I believe it admits the state. 

MR. STEPTOE: I see it now. The State of Illinois 

gave me a copy cf that. I'm sorry. 

17 The other question was whether you had been 

18 constituted as the Hearing Board. 

19 DR. REMICK: On the bottom cf page 2, with the 

20 exception that Mr. Luten w~s then the Chairman. 

21 

22 

23 

MR. STEPTOE: Thank you very much. ' apologize. 

(Board conferring.) 

CHAIR~AN WOLF: Ms. Sekuler, do you have anything 

~ further you wish to say at this time? 

25 
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3 

4 

5 

6 

MS. SEKULER: No, sir. 

CHAIR!AN WOLF: Mr. Steptoe? 

MR. STEPTOE: No, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF: Mr. Goddard? 

MR. GODDARD: . Nothing, sir. 

CHAIRMAN WOLF; It appears then that we have 

concluded the matters that we had set forth to discuss in 

7 this prehearing conference, and we can now prepare to 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

adjourn. 

We understand that we will be hearing fr9m the 

parties at the earliest possible moment regarding the 

contentions, and in due course thereafter we will issue a 

memorandum and order regarding this conference, and we will 

proceed at this time at least to a point toward November 19 

as the day to begin the hearing on the merits. 

Accordingly, if there are no further comments, ·we 

are adjourned. 

(Whereupon, at 12~17 p.m., the prehearin~ 

conference was adjourned.) 
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